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15 August 2003

Mr John Carter

Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations

and Education References Committee

Suite SG.52, Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Carter

The Government’s Higher Education Reform package is a complex set of proposals to which the Australian Vice-Chancellor’s Committee has made a comprehensive response.  UTS endorses the Australian Vice-Chancellors Committee response, Excellence and Equity:  Foundations for the Future of Australia’s Universities, especially the identification of changes needed to improve the package.  We look forward to working with the Parliament to achieve this outcome.

There are four particular areas, which we would emphasise as desirable improvements.

Prevent imposition of real interest rates on student loans

The ability of students to pay up-front fees in full fee programs depends almost entirely on their socio-economic circumstances, over which many students have had no control.  The imposition of real interest rates for these students differentially harms students in low socio-economic circumstances relative to well-off students who can pay up-front.

Reverse the decision to “tax” of financial aid and equity scholarships

One of the strengths of the Government’s package was the equity scholarships and aid that it afforded.  Subsequent rulings that this financial aid is to be offset against other aid such as the youth allowance renders the equity component as largely non-operative unless this ruling is changed.  We strongly urge the Inquiry to take up this point.

Incorporate appropriate indexation in the Commonwealth Government grant

Schools currently have their funding indexed at the rate of growth of average weekly earnings.  We can see no logic as to why operating grants to Universities should not be similarly indexed.

Indexing University operating grants to average weekly earnings can easily be afforded within the Federal Budget.  In any given year, government revenues rise by more than average weekly earnings because tax collections raise the rate of earnings and in addition some tax payers are pushed into higher tax brackets.  Tax “cuts” usually brings the growth rates of average earnings back into line with government revenues.  If operating grants are not indexed at this rate, the share of expenditure on higher education relative to government revenue and GDP will fall over time.  It is already below the OECD average.

Ensure the preservation of universities’ autonomy

The new arrangements continue and possibly extend the profile agreements between Universities and the Government.  If used harshly, this interference in the autonomy of Universities could cause long-term harm to the social and economic development of Australia for perceived potential short-term gain.

Yours sincerely
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Professor Ross Milbourne

Vice-Chancellor

